MINUTES OF THE AIA VERMONT ANNUAL MEETING

December 6, 2007      Country Club of Vermont, Waterbury Center

ATTENDING:  Officers and Board of Directors; Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, President; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, Vice-President; John McLeod, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; Michael Hoffman, AIA, Immediate Past-President, Wendy Blakeman, AIA. Shawn Brennan, AIA, Joseph Cincotta, AIA, David Epstein, AIA, Jessica Georgia, Assoc. AIA, Daniel Johnson, AIA, Donna Leban, AIA, Andrea Murray, AIA and Lisa Rovner, AIA.

Members:  Benjamin Allred, AIA, Carolyn Bates, P.A., Kenneth Bean, AIA, Jesse Beck, AIA, Jan Becker, AIA, Terrance Boyle, P.A., Jill Burley, Assoc. AIA, Steven Clark, AIA, Robert Melik Finkle, AIA, Stephen Frey, AIA, Gregg Gossens, AIA, Marty Gray, P.A., Alex Halpern, AIA, Harry Hunt, AIA, Rolf Kielman, AIA, Brian Leet, AIA, Rebecca Leet, AIA, Brian Mac, AIA, William Maclay, AIA, Michael Minadeo, Assoc. AIA,  Creigh Moffatt, P.A., Stephen Mosman, AIA, Ashar Nelson, AIA, Christopher Nielson, Assoc. AIA, Dominggus Paliling, Assoc. AIA, James Pulver, AIA, Kirsten Seibert, P.A., David Sellers, AIA, Stewart Sutcliffe, AIA, James Wasser, AIA and James Williams, AIA .

Guests:  50 guests.

Election of Officers and Board of Directors

The following slate was elected:

Guy Teschmacher, AIA

 President

John McLeod, AIA


 Vice-President

Daniel Johnson, AIA


 Secretary-Treasurer

New Board Members:

Christopher Blood, AIA

Michael Hoffman, AIA

Harry Hunt, AIA

Diantha Korzun, AIA

Student representative

Cathie Davis, AIAS

Retiring Board Members

David Epstein – will stay on The Public Policy Committee

Andrea Murray – is also stepping down as Editor of the AIA Vermont Newsletter.  Please if you would be interested in this position, notify a Board member.

Jessica Georgia, AIAS representative

President’s Annual Report

Lauren Davis gave the President’s Annual report of the Chapter’s activities for 2007.  Highlights included:

1. Panel discussion on “Architectural Design in Vermont” – January

2. AIA 150 – Architecture Week – April

3. Program at VINS with Efficiency Vermont – May

4. Annual Board Retreat – June

5. Legislative Programs – Report by David Epstein

a. CBS – Commercial Building Standards

b. H 520 – Will revive efforts on this legislation in 2008.

c. Fire Safety prevented from adopting NFPA 2000

d. S. 93 – working with Efficiency Vermont on this bill concerning fee based bidding

e. Urged AIA Vermont members to get involved with all Chapter Committees

6. Studio Socials – Birdseye Design – October.  These Socials will continue in 2008;  Gossens Bachman in February, Watershed Studio in the Spring and LineSync in the Summer.

7. Canstruction – October

8. “Learning by Design”  - competition on “Livable Cities”.  This competition did not draw the entries that the “Tree House” competition did last year.  Lauren reported that the program will continue to grow and more school involvement is being looked for.

9. Tour at Griswold Concrete Manufacturing – October

10. Steven Clark has been appointed as AIA Vermont’s representative to the AIA’s Disaster Assistance Program.

11. The Chapter has been a Sponsor, along with The Bread Loaf Corporation, for two lectures at Middlebury College.

12. Five architectural teams participated in a colloquium on green, affordable housing sponsored by CORA and headed by John Connell.

13. Plans are being made for “ArtGate II” 

14. The Design Awards Show was shown at five locations around the State.

Design Award Presentations

Daniel Johnson presented the 2007 Design Awards with comments from The Rhode Island Jury.  The Awards for Excellence in Architecture went to:

1. Birdseye Design for a “Private Residence in New Haven, Vermont.  Residential Category

2. Bread Loaf Corporation for “Health Care & Rehabilitation Services” in South Eastern Vermont. Sustainable Category

3. Sellers & Company for a “Medical Clinic in El Salvador”.  Small Project Category

4. Freeman-French-Freeman for the “Mary Fletcher House Restoration” in Burlington.  Historic Preservation Category

5. Smith Alvarez Sienkiewycz Architects for the “Learning Center” in Shelburne”.  Unbuilt Category.

6. William Maclay Architects & Planners for “Eco Resort Village” in Costa Rica.  New Directions Category

7. Arrodesign for “Black Tree House” in Warren.  Landscape Category

“PEOPLE’S CHOICE AWARD; Michael Minadeo & Partners for “Lake House Project” in Burlington.

Certificates of Appreciation

President-Elect, Guy Teschmacher presented Certificates of Appreciation to:

1. Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA for “Her limitless enthusiasm, dedication and leadership as a Board Member, Officer and President”.

2. Andrea Murray, AIA for “Her profound commitment to excellence as Editor of The AIA Vermont Newsletter and for her dedicated service as a Board Member”.

3. Jessica Georgia, Assoc. AIA for “Her enthusiastic contributions to The Board as the Student Representative”.

4. Marsha Wilmot, SDA for “Her unwavering commitment to the success of the “Canstruction” events.”

President-Elect’s outline for 2008

Guy Teschmacher said that the 2008 AIA Vermont programs would focus on Form and Sustainability.  The tentative schedule for 2008 is as follows:

January:  Kick off program with Bill McKibben in Middlebury

February: “ Better Buildings by Design” – Efficiency Vermont

April: Sprawl in Vermont

May:  Architecture Week

June:  Alternative Energy – Historic Preservation

July: Local materials

August:  Residential architecture

September:  Advocacy

October:  Commercial and Intuitional buildings

November:  Education

December:  Annual Meeting & Design Award Presentation

Guy asked all members to please volunteer their help with these programs.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

